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Notice to all Memkbers: The Annual
Feeting at B,L.Y.C, will be helcd at
3:00 P,¥,, Sunday, September 1¢, 1982
(Article VI, Section 4, of our Con-
sbitution).

Saturday evening, September 1&th,
will be Candidates!' Night, Re sure to
attend and meel the candidates as well
as their familiesg, BSunday, Seplermber
19th will be our Annual Election, with
the Pclls open between 9:00 A,M, and
1:00 P,M, If you have not attended an
election morning at R,L,Y.,C,, come out
and enjoy this one with us, The can-
didates each have a campalgn tahle and
furnish various brunch foods, PResides
being a great deal of fun, you have the
opportunity to select next years' gov-
erning board,

The Ladies Auxiliary will also
hold their Amnual Fall HMeeting on Election Day, at 3:00 P.M,

Put-In-Ray Junior iteek was again well attended by our Club and every-
one there had a good time, Karl Erickson and his crew did an excellent
job and finished fourth in the Finals., Thanks to Tom and Patti Greiner
for the use of their lovely home on the island for our Wednesday evening
B.L:«YsC, party.

As this is the last article I will be writing from the bridge, I
would like to give a sincere thanks to my Roard of Governors and the out-
standing joh each has done, Last September I started out with a 4-point
program -- to replace the damaged west wall, buy three new junior boats,
repair the porch floor, and reprint our Constitution and By-Laws, These
and many more improvements have all heen accomplished thanks to the
Doard of Covernors, the Trustees, and many members,

It has bheen an honor to serve as your Commodore this past year, and
I have enjoyed it greatly, As I turn over the ship to our new Commodore,
I feel at ease knowing it will be guiced wiegely.

In ending I wish our new Commodore and his board the very best for
1983,

Join us af the Clup!

Ed ¥allenger
Commodore



NOMINEES FOR BOARD OF GOVERNORS

The Nominating Committee is pleased to report that it has
selected the constitutionally required 11 nominees for the Board
of Governors. Eleven candidates rather than 12 are needed
because under the recently adopted Constitutional Amendment
the Vice Commorode automatically succeeds to Commodore.

All of the eligible members of this year's Board of
GCovernors have indicated that they will run again. This spirit
of service toward maintaining the excellence of Buckeye Lake
Yacht Club demonstrates the quality of not only these men but
also the Buckeye Lake Yacht Club. It is a tribute to the
leadership of Commodore Ed Ballenger.

Additionally, it is gratifying to see such capable people,
who are not incumbents, willing to run and serve on the Board.
The Club will continue in good hands for years to come.

Although under our constitution three of the entire slate
of 11 candidates must lose this election, they deserve the
gratitude of all of our members for their willingness to
serve the Club by being a part of our election process.

The members should remember that, although our election {
process is an important and serious procedure for governing the
Yacht Club and is also one of our best theme parties providing
an opportunity for candidates to meet many members, the election
is also a personal expense in both money and time for the
candidates. It demands people having the strength and character
to risk not winning the election, and who know that all candidates,
by running, perform a very important service to the Yacht Club.

The names of the nominees for election in September are:

GREG ALSPACH DON HARDY PAT PATTERSON DICK WOLF
JOHN DONEFF MIKE JACOBS GEORGE ROGERS BOB ZEIHER
GORDON FORSTER TERRY OTTENWELLER BOB WALTERS

Although it is ordinarily a candidate's job to campaign
with the members, to get votes, I also urge the members to
greet and get to know each of these candidates. If you see
a member you do not know, introduce yourself and ask if he is
a candidate. Although our election rules prohibit candidates
from buying drinks for members during the election period, they
do not prohibit the reverse.

V.C. Frank Foster, Chairman
Nominating Committee
Commodore Mike Hein
Commodore Jim Dressel




JUNIOR TRAINING GOV. MIKE JACOBS

The Sears Quarter Finals were held at Put In Bay the week of July 26th.
The BLYC representatives, Skipper, Karl Erickson and his crew, Amy Dressel and
Tami Headlee did a fine job coming in 4th out of 14 boats. We are very proud
of our Junior Bay Team, their sportsmanship and determination set a fine example
for our club, Congratulations!

The Ericksons, Dressels and Headlees hosted a party at the home of Tom
and Patti Greiner. Thanks so much on behalf of the 74 people attending from
BLYC and their friends.

I 1 3

The Junior Bay Team would like to thank all the club members
for all their support this summer and during Junior Bay Week.

We would like to give special thanks to Dan Dressel, Mike Hein
and Will Petersilge for all their help in teaching and coaching
us throughout the summer.

In the middle of summer, before Bay, Commodore Ballenger and
Governor Jacobs presented us with three very nice jackets. We
thank you so much for the jackets and all the support you have
given us. Also, we all three received a BLYC dress shirt from
the showcase from some anonymous members. Whoever you are, we
really appreciate your thoughtfulness!:

Last but not least, thanks Mom and Dad! Thank you for working

around our schedule of practicing, regattas, etc.; and for being
there when we needed you.

Again, we really appreciate all the support the club has given us
this year. It really gives us extra psyche when we see seventy-
five people out there watching us race at Bay.

Sincerely,

AQ%L_7Z(hkﬂQ(




Buckeye Lake Yacht Club

MacGREGOR FLEET
VENTURE FLEET

MacVenture activities continued at a hectic

pace during late July and August with fleet members
cruising (and cursing) in a number of different cruis-
45/ ing grounds. VC Frank Foster and family, the Wagners,

and the Alspachs joined the Ericksons and many other BLYC

members at Put-In-Bay for the Junior Bay Week Regatta. Non-resident
member Fred Schnee also joined us and offered Schneeweiss, his new
Hunter 27, as our official spectator boat. It was indeed a thrill
to follow the Thistles around the course and urge BLYC 3577 on to
vietory, The competition was keen and the juniors did a fine job.

After Jr., Bay Week Frank Foster and his entourage cruised the
west end of Lake Erie while the Ericksons and Wagners joined Kuhns,
Briggs, and Hedges in Petosky for a week's sail on Lake Michigan.
The weather was rotten for the first few days and as a result much
time was spent tied-up to the docks in Charlevois. Everyone had a
good time and returned on time except for Bob Kuhn, who was last
seen heading for a marina in Harbor Springs to buy a Pierson 323!

In an attempt to provide empty slips for the Mntique Power
Boat Show, the fleet captain coordinated a cruise to Cave Run Lake
near Morehead, Kentucky. Initially, six boats indicated an interest
in going but only ‘two ultimately made the trip. After snapping all
four leaves in a trailer spring near King’s Island and seeking
repairs in Cincinnati, Wagners and Alspachs finally reached Cave
Run Lake. Since it was after 10 PM, better judgement prevailed
and after spending the night in the parking lot, we launched the
following morning and spent a delightful weekend on this beautiful,

new lake, This one definitely deserves more investigation!

Russ and Jean Crist were coordinating a cruise to Kentucky
Lake in late August but Russ' back injury in nis dinghy competition
put him out of action. The other participants, Hedges, Hardys,
Rick Foster, and Rays decided to go to Lake Erie instead.

The fleet racing series are continuing and the competition
remains close. Look out for George Zukovs when he finally gets the
three inches of "grass" off the bottom of his boat, Next year
you'll bottom paint for sure, huh, George??

Congratulations to Phil Ragno - the proud owner of a new
MacGregor 25. Now if we can just get Tom Eisert to follow in
Phil's lead the rest of us won't have 1o make excuses about
21 air® during races.

September includes the Labor Day Series, the conclusion of
our Sunday and Wednesday Night Seriles, the Masters Series, the
Cedar Point Boat Show (Sept. 15-18) and our final, year-end cruise
to Put=In=Baye.

Greg Alspach
Fleet Captain
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@

ALL LADIES o0F BLYC
Youts Aupport ¥ mumbesheg)

Ne cordially invite you to attend

“Annval meeting- Sunoay
Sepr 1ath”
3.00 P M.
Mow lourge BLYC

ALL WIVES OF ACTIWE MEMBERS

OF BLYC ARRE ELIGC IBLE
TO JOIN.




LADIES AUXILIARY Custis Wuellner, Secretary

The BLYC Ladies Auxiliary met at the club August 11, for lunch and business
meeting. Hostesses were Arthelda Haggard and June Cox. Thank you notes were
read from Jan Kerr and Carolyn Schulte. In the show case are many items for
sale. Anyone having decorations for a Luau should see Pat Ottenweller or

Mary Walters. The new slate of officers were announced by Judy Ballenger as
follows: President- Pat Ottenweller, Vice President- Phyllis Flynn, Secretary-
Pat Forester, Treasurer- Virginia Fulgham.

EXNENEEXENEEEERXN XXX RN XEREY

Congradulations Winners

Theme of the annual July 4th Boat Parade this year was "Favorite
T.V. Show. The parade is co-sponsored by the Buckeye Lake Civic
Asso. and B.L.Y.C. with the Yacht Club hosting the presentation of

the trophys. The winners were--

Under 20 Ft.
OVer 20 Ft.

Pete Kerr -- Sesame Street

. Fred Rosser---Laurance WelBk
Kim Baughman--Hee-Haw

: bert Arter--Loveboat
B. L. Chamber of Commerce---Alice Robert Arte

Bill Weaver--Longbranch

ENEENEXEXERRERXENRNXEEXXK

RACE & REGATTA Governor Robert W. Zeiher

By the time vou read this, the Antigue Boat Show will be over, and with Gordon
as chairman, I am certain it will have been a success.

This governor will be working with Matt Fisher on the up coming Snowballs, so

you plan the first two weekends of October at the club

Four fleets have been active in racing on the lake this year, namely McVentures,
Lightnings, Lasers and Highlanders.

I cannot thank the people who have provided power boats to set marks and time

at the race shack enough.

The Commodore Haggard Long Distance Race is scheduled for Sept. 6th at 11:00a.m.

See you at the club.




 ENTERTAINMENT

The summer entertainment schedule is rapidly coming to an end with our
New Members' Party now history and only the annual Labor Day weekend remaining.
The Luau party Saturday night was a rousing success in spite of the chilly weather
and the chattering teeth of our colorfully dressed membership. Joe Lavenger and
his "Tune Timers' had their usual good time and his infectious enthusiasm got
everybody moving and, thanks to Mac Wood, the porch was able to withstand all
of the activity.

We also were able to reach a new milestone in the club's history as this
was the largest crowd ever for a party at BLYC. Over two hundred members and
guests dined and danced the night away in grand style. I'm always amazed at the
creative talents of our decorating committees and the comments of the members
confirmed what a fine job they did. The club simply looked great for this
theme party. A personal thanks to the Wagners, Fulghums, Ericksons, Walters,
Jacobs, Headless, Ballengers, and Ginny Sherrard for a job well done. Again,
welcome to the new members for whom this evert was intented and we hope you en-
joyed this traditional welcome to our club.

This log also is my swan song as your entertainment chairman and I would
like to express my sincere thanks to all members who helped Pat and myself
this past year. Our club entertainment schedule is successful only because
of the participation of our membership and I'm particularly gratified that
our events have been so well attended this past year. Finally, I would also
like to thank John Doneff for the outstanding job he does in running the
club. He certainly has made my job a pleasure as I could always count on
an excellent meal and an efficiently run party at a reasonable price which
is what this club is all about. Thanks again, John!

Remember to get your reservations in for the annual Labor Day Dance
On Saturday, September 4th. We have two new members, the John Dorrs and
Tim Ryans, hosting this party along with the Mac Woods. With this talent,

I am sure the party will be great fun.

Governor Terry Ottenweller
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The Cancer Ray party held August 7, 1982 at Catherine Woodward's
was very successful. We served 101 lunches and sold lots of
raffle ticke'tg.

We wogld like to thank all those who attended and helped in any
way with this party. We sincerely appreciate all of you!

Also, thanks to everyone who made cash donations, and to John

Doneff for the donation of the beer. We want to thank everyone
who brought bottles and prizes for the raffle.

Without all the great support this party wouldn't be possible!

?hanks again to all of you from all of the members of the Fisher
Henry, Wood Cancer Ray. '




Gev. JOHN DONEFF
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Club Hours:
Closed Mon & Tue Fri- 4 pm til 10 pm
Wed - 4 pm til 10 pm Sat - 9 am til 10 pm
Thur — 4 pm til 10 pm Sunday - 9 am til 8 pm
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® EVERY SATURDAY NIGHT-STEAK NIGHT

Every Saturday night is Steak night. Come
out and enjoy a New York Strip,

Filet Mignon, or a Rib Eye,

You’'ll love them.

Hope to see you all soon

Yobkn

***fk****************************

SPECIAL NOTICE

Due to the popularity of our Dinner-Dance functions, PLEASE get your reservations
in early. Seating is limited and we may have to turn late comers away,
especially if the weather is chilly.

John Doneff




ZEIHER'S
66-68 Union Stree*
Newark, Ohio 43055

Robert Zeiher Phone 344-2245

ROOTE end 8HOOTE

Fresh Rowers for all Occasions.
Beawtiful ine of gifts.

101 Union Btreet - Rt. 78
Newerk, Ohlo - Ph. 348-7788
JANE KECK

Band L
MOTOR FREIGHT, INC.

Newark, Ghie
Fred Schnee

(614) 888-9332

Come See Our Fleet!

Villoge Shopping Center

P. O. Box 253
@ DICK MASHETER FORD Fl.::;" Ohio 4:;0:5
s The Crossroads of Ford Country Home 8284470 i em
Stophen L. Bethorn ] 861-7150 Real Estate
: Art Leach
THE BEST REEB’S RESTAURANT

INSURANCE AGENCY ros
M (.“) woon HOME - LIFE -~ AUTO - COMMERCIAL FINE FOOD
3027 SULLIVANT AVENUE
Lioyd Ballenger
Buckeye Lake DON BEST  276-2681 £d Bollenge
Termutes Roaches. Eic
DRESSEL 2:::::227& SHERMAN
INSURANCE AGENCY OHIO
6797 NORTH HIGH STREET EXTERMINATING
WORTHINGTON ,OHIO 43085 L LA —
“Complete Insurance Service” Co. ! INC.

OFFICE 888-2609 Res. 235-464¢

Lowell Christman

Columbus, Ohio 294-6311

GAMANNA. OHIO 43230 471-0098

OHIO * WEST VIRGINIA * KENTUCRY * PENNSYLVANIA

THE JULIAN-MYER
INBURANCE AGERCY

1500 ¥. Third Ave.
Columbus Ohio 43212
486 6331

J/uzdeuan, Van Htta & gofz'luton

FUNERAL SERVICE

B9 NORTH FIFTH STREET
NEWARK, OHIO 43055
(614) 345.9864

RONALD G. VAN ATTA
CHARLES L. JOHNSTON

BENNETT

BENNETT
productions

advertising

C. B. RICHESON
Vice-President Sales

2553 Cleveland Ave.

Columbus, Ohio 43211 263-7007

Hm Pappas
Sonty Montag

TLXCARTAGE

158% North High Stree’
Gahanna, Ohio 43230
814-475-1428

A. W. LYONS OIL

LEASING-DRILLING-MANAGEMENT

g

AL LYONS
Rendence
(8164) 745-2285

387 S. 3;h St
Heath, Ohio 4308%
Office: (614) 822-6193

Columbus 431-1711

GEORGE P. ROGERS
MANUFACTURERS REPRESENTATIVE
NAMEPLATES, LABELS, CUSTOM MOLD
PLASTICS, SPRINGS, STAMPINGS, METAL

WORKING. ADVERTISING SPECIALTIES,
PACKAGING

Buckeye Lake 928-8846




IMPORTANT DATES

Busdeye Lolie ’
Bateye GARDNER’S
New Albosy
S5 centens
Newark
Heath CENTE SEPTEMBER 1982
Labor Day Dance
Seyre Bros. Marine Commodore Haggard
On The Waterfront 78 years Long Distance Race
Off Re. 79 at Foot of Church Street
P. O. Box 65 . i
Buckeye Lake, Ohwo 43008 Candidates Night
Phone: 614/928-3691
Election 9A.M.-1P.M.

Annual Meeting 3P.M.
Prefessienal Insurance Agents

METZGER ASSOCIATES, Inc.

2770 East Maim Street
Celumbes, Ohio 43209
(614) 237-5449

The

Shopper Cleaners
Corner North St.& Rt.79
HEBRON - PH.928-8191
Marie Doneff — Owner
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BUCKEYE LAKE YACHT CLUB
BOX 867

BUCKEYE LAKE, OHIO 43008
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YOUR MONTHLY LOG
Frank H. Foster
201 Marquette, RR 1
Lancaster, Ohio 43130
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KAR GARD MUrrLER SHOPS
28 80. 4TH V. 300 80. BROAD
MEWARK, ONIO 43008 LANCASTER, ONID 43180
016-348-0769 014-340-8879
RANDY SHERRARD JIM SHERRARD

' 5 Offices to serve You
235-2356 (Off.) (Res.) 4364502

More Listings...More Sales
More Often
PEG HIGGINBOTHAM
CAM TAYLOR CO.,
REALTORS
Member 10 Million Dollar Club

WALKER & BATTAT FORD

51,500+ Cars Sold in 33 years
Newark 522-2181 Columbus 221-5681
LEASE OR BUY WITH CONFIDENCE

RAY WALKER BOB BATTAT

The KNitibow Gollivgs Sha
QUALITY PRODUCTS POR THE

KITCHEN & BATH

8079 WESTERVILLE ROAD
COLUMBUS, OHIO 43229
PHONE: (614) 890-3383

TERRY 8. OTTENWELLER
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